

# Ashton CofE Primary School Newsletter

# 20th November 2017

Mon: Piano pm. PE pm.

Tues:

Weds: Strings Lessons. Yr 5 & 6 out at St James all day. Please cancel Dolce lunches and

bring a disposable packed lunch.

Thurs: Brass Lessons.

Fri: Whole School Celebration Assembly. PE with Back of the Net. Mufti day in return for

a toy or tipple for the school disco.

#### DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Please note that school starts back on Thursday 4th January 2018.

28th Nov - Infants trip to Warwick Castle. To be confirmed.

1st Dec - School Disco - Details to be confirmed.

13th Dec - Dolce Christmas Lunch.

 $14^{th}$  Dec - Milton Keynes Theatre trip to see Cinderella - Due to the start time please cancel Dolce and bring a packed lunch.

19th Dec - School Play 2.00pm and 6.30pm at the rugby club.

#### Clubs

# Recorder Club - Tuesday lunchtime with Miss Frost for Year 2 upwards

Children will need to bring their own recorder from home to join the club.

Drawing and Colouring Club - Friday Lunchtime with Mrs Gentry

All welcome

Choir Club - Wednesday after school with Mrs Busari and Miss Frost

All welcome. This club will run until 4.15pm.

Multi-Sports Club - Monday after school for yrs3 - 6.

# Stars of the Week

Well done to Martha in the infants for star of the week. Well done to Jess and Alex in the juniors for achieving star of the week. Well done to Scarlet for achieving the lunchtime award. Because we have been looking at kindness this week we have given extra stars to Lukeyta and Alfie Cox.

### Water Bottles

Please remember that we are now asking parents to supply water bottles for school. There are a number of children who still don't have any and would ask if you could bring them in asap. Thanks.

W/C 06/11/17			
	Attendance		
Class	%		
Infants	93.80%		
Juniors	98.20%		
Well done to the junior	s – attendance	was really good.	

#### Hot Dinners

Dear Parents and Carers

The lunchtime supervisors are struggling with some children not wanting to eat school dinners. Please can you go through the menu with your children and help them choose lunches they will eat. We encourage children to eat a "reasonable" amount of main before they have dessert but children are not just allowed to tuck into dessert because they don't fancy their main course. We would really appreciate it if you could also explain this to your children at home. Many thanks for your help.

## Mums Night Out 9th Dec

If you would like to go on the mum's night out please sign up outside the office. The deposit is due by 25<sup>th</sup> November. Many thanks

Thank you to everyone who supported Children in Need on Friday. We raised an impressive total of £115. Well done everyone. This has been sent through to Children in Need now and will be added to the grand total. Thank you to Mrs Bridewell who organised the Pudsey merchandise that we sold.

We had an ASPA meeting last night and there will be a letter coming out next week with more details. We were planning future events and would like any donations of old gift bags ready for the Christmas Market Event. Please could you hand these into Mrs Busari.

We are busy starting to prepare for the Christmas Play. This year we will be doing a production of "Lights, Camel, Action". This will be down at the Men's Own Rugby Club on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> December. Further details of this to follow. Please also note that the first day back for children after the Christmas holiday is Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> January. The staff have training on Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> January.

Have a lovely weekend with your families and I look forward to another busy week next week. Christmas is creeping up on us!

Connor has lost a black Nike hoodie. It is aged 9-10 and is named. Please can you have a look at home and in your children's PE kits? Many thanks.